
 

Police Report – October 2015 
 

 
The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area 
can be found at - http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ 

  
Crime Alert 

 
In October we received 336 calls from members of the public relating to 
incidents across the three parishes.  
Burglaries continue to occur across all three parishes with various items 
being taken.  As always we stress the importance of ensuring that your 
home security is as good as you can make it.  Consider window shock 
alarms which can be a good deterrent against anyone breaking in through 
windows.  These are a cheaper option to a full alarm system and can be 
found at most hardware stores and online.  Timers to control lamps to 
have the lights come on and off whilst you are not there also give the 
impression that someone is in. 
Work vans still remain a target to offenders, be security aware and don’t 
offer your vehicle as an easy target. Park in positions that are difficult for 
criminals to get into your vans and if possible, park under light areas 
or/and where there is CCTV. 
 

Anti-Social Behaviour 
 

We have had 10 reports of anti-social behaviour in October. 
Consultations were completed in the area of Forest House Lane in relation 
to ASB being caused around the shop.  This highlighted that residents 
thought that overall whilst there had been some incidents over the summer 
the issue has got better apart from youths causing a lot of noise around 
the location.  The beat team will continue to work around this.  
 
 

Beat Initiatives 
 

In response to the increase of arson incidents around Glenfield the beat 
team has made all the shops in Glenfield aware of the issue in a hope to 
reduce accelerants sold to possible perpetrators in relation to this.  We 
have liaised with the Fire and Rescue Service who have identified further 
reports we were not aware of.  They are now also monitoring the village 
and will make us aware of any patterns that they identify.  Following 



 

identifying some paperwork in some of the fires we have been liaising with 
neighboring beat teams and have been working to establish potential 
suspects.  We have also conducted consultations with members of the 
public in the areas affected by the issue but no further information was 
forthcoming although it raised the issue and residents should now be more 
aware to report suspicious behaviour to us.  We will be looking to engage 
with any local youth groups to identify potential suspects and engage with 
the youths regarding the issue. 
 

Street Surgery and Consultations 

We will be holding a street surgery on Falcon Close and Kestral Close, 
Leicester Forest East on Wednesday 4th November between 2pm - 4pm. 
If you have any policing concerns in your area please come along to the 
surgery where one of the local officers will be pleased to discuss them with 
you. The surgery is open to anyone who lives or works in the local area. 
 
 

 
 

 
 


